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2020 Inflation Protection Bonus 
Eligible hourly employees will receive the 2020 Inflation Bonus Lump Sum Payment 
of $1500 during week ending June 14th 2020. Full time hourly employees on the 
active employment roll are eligible if they have acquired seniority (completed their 
90 day probationary period) as of May 15th 2020. It has been agreed between National 
Ford & Labor Affairs that our 25 newest employees converted to full time will also 
receive this bonus. 

Temporary Full Time non seniority employees are not eligible for an inflation Bonus 
Lump Sum Payment. 

Eligible seniority employees on the active roll on personal or medical leave of 
absence, FMLA leave, temporary layoff, or short-term military duty on May 15th, 
2020 will receive an Inflation Bonus Lump Sum Payment. 

The Inflation Bonus Lump Sum Payment will be paid in a separate check and will be 
either direct deposited or mailed to the employees address on record during the week 
ending June 14th, 2020. The TESPHE election is available for this payment. 

Assembly Shut Down Weeks 
The Shutdown weeks for Cleveland Engine are as follows: 

I-4:  Weeks of June 29th and August 17th 2020 

V-6:  Weeks of September 28th and October 19th 2020 
 

(OVER) 



The I-4 Assembly line plan is to stay on 2 shifts for the remainder of the year, at times they 
will be scheduled on 9 hours a day as the demand requirements dictate.  The V-6 Assembly 
line will currently stay on 2 shifts and at times may go on a nine hour shift as demand 
dictates as well. As of now, we have not been given a date on the return of the midnight 
shift. 

Crank Line Schedule 
The Crank Line will resume its 4 Crew schedule on Monday June 1st 2020. We are still in 
discussions on future Shift/Crew Patterns. 

Head Machining 
It is anticipated that the Head Machining will be adding a third Crew back into its schedule 
mid-June. 

Block line 
The Block line will be going on 2 shifts beginning on June 1st 2020 with occasional 
overtime as needed. 

Safety 
Those returning this week please continue to work safely. We know it is uncomfortable 
following all the protocols that Covid-19 has caused.  Protect your co-workers, we are our 
brothers and sisters keepers, and soon, even something like this shall pass.  

 

 

In Solidarity, 
 

MARK PAYNE, PRESIDENT             KEVIN KALINOWSKI, EP1 BLDG. CHAIRMAN 
 

UAW Local 1250 Bargaining Committee and Officers 
Doug Buchan, Vice-President Nadine Davis,  Skilled Trades Chairperson 

Beth Wright,  Recording Secretary Paul Donovan, Bargaining Committeeman 
Jack Federan,  Financial Secretary Len Peterson,  Retiree Chairman 
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